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Board of Director’s Meeting

September 17, 2016

Attendees:  Pat Ayers, Gary Benedick, Rich Berger, Colleen Bradley, Mike Brennan, Ken Levitz, Bill Malone, Neil Mullen,  Marty Palmer, Margo Schaefer, Steve Sosnowski, Roger Stewart, Todd Wagner, Attorney Tom Nanovic,  Suzan Whiteley

Absent: Tom Larney, Kevin McGrath

Visitors:   Bob Skiffington,  Att. Greg Mousseau, Sarah Herman, Sean Potter, John Power, Barb Godshalk, Tim Bamford

Pres. Steve Sosnowski called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM

Review and approval of August 20, 2016 minutes:  

Motion: 16/17, 9-17-01: Bill Malone moved to accept the August 20, 2016 minutes as corrected.  Seconded by Pat Ayers.  Motion carried.

Review and Approval of Treasurer’s Report of August, 2016:  Todd Wagner distributed the  Treasurer's Report

Profit and Loss:

· 3 capital improvement fees received this month – total $1,312.50(2 full, 1 partial)

· Fishery Management donations - $2351 for FY 2016 and $2219.50 carried over to FY 2017..

· Misc. income at $1238 -  includes $645 in citations, $420 for swimming lessons and temporary badges and license plate sales.

· Pool – contracted services $2947 due to Strand Pool.

· Lifeguard wages in August were $9439.  $44,519 for FY 2016

· Bad debt expense of $4939 for 2 accounts.

· May be additional adjustments to various expense accounts for “A/P cutoff/accrual process” as part of audit procedures.

Balance sheet:

· Allowance for bad debt of $4939 set up for 2 accounts; additional amount needed based upon specific review of collectible amounts for each outstanding member with the Chair of Member Services.

· Cash Balances comprised of:

· operating                $124,864

· road                         316,638

· capital reserves       266,817

· construction escrow  32,509

· TOTAL                    740,828

Year-end adjustments:

· Bad debt write-off and/or allowance adjustment for several member accounts for clean-up of A/R in preparation of the annual audit.  Will need to work with Chair of Member Services to assess remaining accounts for additional adjustments.

· Year-end accrual adjustments to keep “books” open for additional time period for audit purposes.

Motion: 16/17, 9-17-02: Bill Malone moved to accept the Treasurer's Report.  Seconded by Ken Levitz.  Motion carried.

Visitor's Comments:

· John Power gave a year-end report on the soda machine sales at the pool.  He noted that a resident had donated soda which made it possible to keep the price down.  He handed over the cash box and the “duties” to Bill Malone.  The total amount of cash was $1440.37 of which $344.37 will be donated to the lifeguards and $1100 will be for start-up money for next season.

Citation Hearings There were 3 hearings scheduled.  2 were presented.

Committee Reports

Maintenance: Pat Ayers reported that he had 3 quotes to replace the garage doors.

Motion: 16/17, 9-17-03: Pat Ayers moved to purchase the garage doors from Palmerton Garage for $4920.  This amount to come out of Capital Improvement Funds.  Seconded by Roger Stewart.  Motion carried.

Pat continued his report and noted that the toilets at the beaches needed attention.

Lake/Dam: Gary Benedick reported that the stone walls at the boat dock are leaning.  He will get an estimate for repairing them in-house.  It was noted that the wall outside Stewart Hall needed to be repaired as well.  The recent lake study was a success and shows the lake to be in excellent condition.

Rules:  Rich Berger distributed proposed changes to the rule book.

Motion: 16/17, 9-17-04: Rich Berger moved to add to/amend the rule book with proposed changes as modified.  Seconded by Mike Brennan.  Motion carried.

Lifeguards: Colleen Bradley noted that all the keys have been turned in.  She will try to find and hire guards with availability to enable her to keep the pool open later next year.  

Landscaping/Stewart Hall: Mike Brennan plans to seed the grass/dirt areas around the pool.  Roger Stewart will be working on maintenance manuals for Stewart Hall, pool, etc.

Environmental:  Ken Levitz reported that containment vessels will be purchased as discussed at the last meeting.  A resident has suggested planting a tree screen along Rte. 903.  He provided some information and asked the board to consider his request.

Safety/Security:  Bill Malone reported that he will be reassigning codes to the office/maintenance building with the changes in Directors.  A suggestion was made that a keypad entry system would be better.  Crime Watch Committee questioned whether the fines were too high. 

Recreation:  Marty Palmer reported that he will be working on the 2017 Recreation schedule. 

Pool:  Neil Mullen reported that the pool is closed!

Comp. Tech./Communication: Margo Schafer reported that she is looking into electronic invoicing. Discussion followed re:  online communication with members.

Long Range Planning:  Roger Stewart noted that he will be looking at issues and the financial implications.  He wants to be proactive as opposed to reactive.  He would like interested Board members to work with him on long-range planning.

Finance: Todd Wagner distributed a long-range plan document to be included as part of the re-sale packet.

Motion: 16/17, 9-17-05: Todd Wagner moved to accept this document of 2017, 2018, 2019 long-range plans w/ adjustments as needed.  Seconded by Ken Levitz.  Motion carried.

Todd continued his report:

· He will move ahead on “Cyber” and privacy insurance.

· He was given authorization to pursue a line of credit.

· He plans to explore changing banks.

· Authorized check signing procedure is taken care of.

· He is in process of forming a finance committee.

Special Projects:  Todd Wagner reported that the documents will be worked on and completed by May.  He will reach out to legal counsel and begin the process.  He is also still looking into the issue of coverage and certification for volunteers.

Human Resources:  Todd Wagner reported that he is looking into creating an employee handbook.

New Business:

· Motion: 16/17, 9-17-06:Margo Schafer moved to hold a December meeting.  Seconded by Bill Malone.  Motion carried.  The December meeting will be December 17, 2016.

· Boat rack sign-up deadline was put back to March 31.

Motion:  16/17, 9-17-07:  Steve Sosnowski moved to go into executive session at 11:32 am.  Seconded by Roger Stewart.  Motion carried.

The Board came out of Executive Session at 12:05 pm.

Motion: 16/17,9-17-08:  Margo Schaefer moved to uphold civil penalty 8446 for speeding.  Seconded by Roger Stewart.  Motion carried

Motion: 16/17, 9-17-09: Margo Schaefer moved to uphold civil penalty 8392 for failure to obey traffic (stop) sign. Seconded by Roger Stewart. Motion carried.

Motion: 16/17, 9-17-10:  Rich Berger moved to uphold civil penalty 8395 for failure to comply.  Seconded by Roger Stewart.  Motion carried.

Adjournment:

Motion: 16/17, 9-17-11:  Colleen Bradley  moved to adjourn the meeting at 12:15 PM.  Seconded by Bill Malone.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzan Whiteley, Recording Secretary
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